Policy for Sex Education

It is the policy of this school that Sex Education forms an integrated part of the curriculum. The teaching of sex education is firmly rooted within the framework for Science, PSHE and SEAL.  
At The Grove, we feel that children need to develop positive attitudes towards taking care of themselves and respect for others.  The school will seek to complement and support the role of parents in helping children to develop the personal, social, emotional and moral aspects of growing up and to meet the challenges and responsibilities which occur in adult life.

Aims
· To increase children’s understanding and respect for their own and other people’s bodies.

· To provide children with the knowledge and skills to help them deal with the world around them as they grow and develop.

· To provide children with the necessary skills and knowledge to help them to develop and take on responsibilities in relationships.

· To help children to develop an understanding of the importance of family life and its values.

Agreed Procedure

At Key Stage One, sex education will be taught through science ‘Life and Living Processes’. The subject will be taught by using the children’s general experience of the world around them.  For example, a discussion about how young animals have babies.

Pupils will find out about themselves and develop ideas about how they grow, feed, move, use their senses and find out about the stages of human development. They will also be introduced to the ideas about keeping healthy, personal hygiene, diet, rest, and keeping safe.

At Key Stage 2, in Year 3, 4, and 5 children will look at flowering plant and investigate what plants need to grow and reproduce.  Children will build upon the work about themselves that was covered in Key Stage 1 and learn about the difference and similarities between themselves and others and understand that all individuals are unique.

In Year 6, children are given a talk by the school Nurse.  Children’s questions are confidential and are put in a box.  The parent’s meeting takes place after school and is run by the Year 6 teacher. The parents ‘right to withdrawal’ is explained. 

The school also uses a variety of age appropriate books about sex education. These books are not on display in the school library, but kept separately in the Year 6 classroom. 

Any concerns about sexual abuse, are taken to the Child Protection Co-ordinator Mrs Priest.
Is this working?
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